Newsletter

LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS

http://morgantown.lwvwv.org

Morgantown-Monongalia County

September 2014

CALENDAR

September 15 Board Meeting

Monday 6-8 p.m.

Morgantown Public Library

September 17 Men

Member Meeting

Wednesday 7-9 p.m. Library Consensus Suncrest United Meth. Church

479 Van Voorhis Road

September 27

Saturday

Voter Registration

8:30-11:30 a.m.

Morgantown Farmer's Market

Fall Meeting - Library Consensus

We have the good fortune this fall to participate in the State Study on Public Funding of Libraries in West Virginia on Wednesday, September 17. We will gather for refreshments at 7:00 p.m. at the Suncrest United Methodist Church, lower level classroom, for refreshments and time to catch up with one another after our summer break. But we will then quickly begin our important task, with presentations from the Library Study Committee members who have been reading the study materials in detail. The itself follows the consensus questions developed by the State League (see page 2 of this newsletter).

We hope that in studying this issue we can reach a position to enable us to lobby the Legislature as it develops its legislation on library funding. Only members of the League can participate in the consensus itself, but guests are welcome to come and socialize, and listen to the presentations. Study and consensus are at the core of the League decision making process, and we encourage every member to make an effort to attend. Consensus meetings are lively and never boring! Parking is plentiful at the church (479 Van Voorhis Road), and there is an elevator to the lower level.

If you would like background information on the study, the West Virginia LWV has recently published a new 9-page booklet, titled: "A Study of Public Library Financing in West Virginia" available at http://www.lwvwv.org/state-studies/. The booklet offers an explanation of the current laws and rules which govern the funding of the state's 97 public library systems.

WE WILL BE HAVING TWO CANDIDATE FORUMS IN OCTOBER — DETAILS WILL BE IN OUR NEXT NEWSLETTER!

Public Funding of Libraries in West Virginia

CONSENSUS QUESTIONS

1.	The primary sources of funding for WV's public libraries should be tax-based. Agree Disagree
2.	Tax-based funding should be adequate, predictable, and sustainable to provide library services. Agree Disagree
3.	There should there be a basic state funding level (per capita in service area) for public libraries statewide. Agree Disagree
4.	Which of the following <i>local</i> options are acceptable alternative means of providing funding to WV public libraries?
5.	 a) Require local governing authorities, such as boards of education, county commissions, and/or municipalities, to contribute a given percentage of local property taxes for the operation of the libraries, following the example of the current special local laws. Yes No b) Propose a constitutional amendment that would allow public libraries to form tax districts and ask voters to periodically agree to tax themselves to support a library system. Yes No c) Increase the property tax rate with the resulting revenue going to the support of public libraries. Yes No d) Require Boards of Education to include a defined level of funding for the public library(s) in county in excess levy elections (proposed in SB 575 in the last session of the Legislature). Yes No e) Permit boards of education, county commissions and municipalities to impose an additional levy on property within the county for the sole purpose of funding public libraries. Yes No Which of the following <i>state</i> options are acceptable alternative means of providing funding to
	a) Adjust the local share of the school aid formula to direct funds to support of a public
	 library(s) in each county. Yes No b) Establish a statewide library user fee for library patrons. Yes No Make a user fee a local option. Yes No c) Designate a state tax, or a percentage of a tax for the support of public libraries. Yes No
6.	Should all of WV's public libraries be part of county-wide or multi-county systems regardless of how they were initially developed? Yes No

Annual Meeting May 2014

The Annual Meeting began for League Members and the many guests with refreshments provided by League Members. President Jonathan Rosenbaum began the meeting by introducing the new "Democracy in Action" Awards. Jonathan introduced the first award, Christiaan Abildso, for his citizen work efforts for public safety, and presented a framed certificate. Kitty Lozier introduced the second award, which went to the **Dominion Post** for their efforts over many years in voter information. Randy Vealey, Opinion Page Editor, received the award for the newspaper. Lyndell Millecchia introduced the third award, to League member Nancy Treat, for long work in voter's service and in planning and zoning.

Linda Yoder introduced the speaker of the evening, playwright, journalist, and columnist Sean O'Leary of Harper's Ferry. Sean addressed the audience on the topic "Words Unhinged from Facts: The Decline of Public Discourse in West Virginia." He fielded many questions during his stimulating presentation. The video of his speech is now online for viewing at http://www.lwvwv.org/2014/08/04/watch-sean-oleary-words-unhinged-from-facts/. After a break for more refreshments, the business meeting was held, with adoption of the budget and program for 2014-15, and election of new board members.

Board Members for 2014-2015

At the annual meeting the following board members were elected:

2nd Vice President: Catherine Lozier Secretary: Linda Yoder Joseph Marshall Treasurer: Director: Marlene Frich Director: Nancy Treat Cathy Prody Director Penny Thomas Director: Nominating Comm: Kelly Palmer, Don

Spencer, & Fran Nelson

Continuing Board Members (elected in 2013) are Jonathan Rosenbaum, President; Gloria Sofranko, 1st Vice President; Kelly Palmer, Director; and Shirley Rosenbaum, Director. Lyndell Millecchia was appointed as a Director.

Voters Service Committee

If you would like to help with the Candidate Forums to be held in October, please contact Voters Service chair Catherine Lozier at clozier@gmail.com or call her at 304-599-8233.

On Saturday, September 27, the local League will have an information table at the Farmers Market in downtown Morgantown from 8:30-11:30 am. We will inform people about the League and in conjunction with National Voter Registration Day, we will have voter registration forms available. Contact Board member Shirley Rosenbaum at shirley.rosenbaum@gmail.com or call her at 304-599-2370 if you would like to help.

Natural Resources

The League has a strong public policy position supporting energy-efficiency.

Recently Downstream Strategies released the results of their Green House Gas Inventory study, and as a result they have developed the Morgantown Residential Energy Consumption and Efficiency Survey to help identify and quantify specific energy efficiency needs and improvement opportunities across different Morgantown neighborhoods. Ultimately, their aim is to promote the most cost-effective energy efficiency programs and increase awareness of cost-saving energy consumption and efficiency practices.

Please participate with their survey at https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/MorgantownEnergy, and spread the word to other people you know living within Morgantown City limits.

Guide to Government Officials

The updated League of Women Voters of Morgantown-Monongalia <u>Guide to Government Officials</u>, July 2014 is now available **online** at http://tinyurl.com/lwvmm-guide-to-officials.

If you haven't paid your dues for 2014, or would like to join the League...

Usually members pay dues at the Annual Meeting in the spring or the Membership Meeting in the fall. However, if you pay your dues anytime in 2014, you will be a member through 2015. Final deadline is the end of December. Dues are \$44 for an individual and \$66 for a household. Checks should be made to LWV Morgantown-Mon County and mailed to our new treasurer:

Joseph Marshall 194 McCormick Road Morgantown, WV 26508

You can also pay with your credit card at http://tinyurl.com/paylwvmm or you may send money from your PayPal account to mmtreasury@lwvwv.org.

LEAGUE MEMBERS IN THE NEWS

Congratulations to Positive Spin for receiving the Volunteer of the Year Award at the Celebration of America on July 4. Jonathan Rosenbaum, president of Positive Spin, accepted the award on behalf of Positive Spin.



Jonathan Rosenbaum accepting Award.

We welcome new members Nancy Bird, Bea Hunter, Dawn Jackson, and Penny Thomas.

Photos of Voter Registration July 4, 2014



Shirley Rosenbaum and Lyndell Millecchia ready to register voters at our table.



A great day to register voters!